
COUNCIL CONNECTIONS for July 2025 
Council Actions and Information 

 

Council Continuing Business 
 

Multiple items of Continuing Business were addressed within the JULY Council Meeting.   

• Executive Committee approved a quotation for the repair of the sanctuary ceiling and a deep cleaning of the 

sanctuary, as well as some ceiling repairs in the choir area of the sanctuary and some fluorescent lights replaced 

in a Fellowship Hall fixture. 

• Update from Sharlene Harvey on LHBC Capital Campaign for this 6-week campaign. We are celebrating the 

success of $40,150 in pledges raised. Sharlene will turn everything over to Luther Heights and they will take over 

managing the commitments.  

• The Personnel Committee is advertising the Director of Music Ministry position and reviewing resumes and 

cover letters that are being submitted. 

• Still pending Plans for creating documentation of Church Inventory (Carolyn Jean Smith and Mary Rickerd). 

 
Council Reports 

 
The standing agenda includes review of the previous month’s meeting minutes, the previous month's financial 

reports and an update from the KoG LEAP/Veolia Task Force.  We also receive reports from Pastor Connie for pastoral 

acts and upcoming plans and from Steve Eulberg for Music Ministry updates.  This month council received the final 

reports from Pastor Connie and Steve.  Requests for copies of these reports can be made by emailing Becky Newberry at 

semgoddessid@gmail.com.  Otherwise, the weekly email blasts and Sunday morning bulletin announcements cover 

these topics in depth as well. 

For reports from other committees supported by a council liaison, please use this link:  
https://www.koglutheran.org/committees  
 

 
LEAP/Veolia Task Force Report 

 
LEAP is in the Financing phase of the project now for the balance of 2025, construction expected to begin 
in Spring of 2026. For Veolia, that PSA closed on May 7, 2025. Revenue received was $208,571. The KoG 
Task Force is considering modifying this team to be a ‘good neighbor’ support committee among LEAP 
Housing, Veolia Water Company and King of Glory congregation. 
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